Bonne Femme Stakeholder Committee Minutes 13June, ‘05 
Members Present: Annie Pope, Steven Sapp, Amelia Cottle, Ben Londeree, Stephanie Smith, Jane Travlos, Robin Crane, Dave Bennett, Don Stamper, George Montgomery, David Bedan.

Members Absent: Steve Sowers, David Grant, Chuck Miller, Carol Van Gorp, Stephen Cheavens, Randal Clark, Glen Ehrhardt,.
Others present:  
Steering Committee: Bill Florea, Terry Frueh, Scott Schulte.
Meeting ran 1 hour, 45 minutes
The meeting started out with introductions.  New committee member Dave Bennett, employed with Engineering Surveys and Services, was introduced; he is the new engineer on the committee.

Amelia Cottle moved to approve the previous meeting’s minutes; it was seconded by Annie Pope. The motion passed unanimously.

Terry mentioned the Low Impact Development (LID) conference on June 22nd here in Columbia, sponsored by Missouri Department of Natural Resources; the agenda for it will be emailed to all Stakeholders within a few days.

The Community Stormwater Project is doing a Watershed Extravaganza on June 30th from 5-8pm in Flat Branch Park (concomitant with Twilight Festival); there will be lots of booths there and many educational events.  

Terry mentioned that the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis has been delayed, and looks like it will be completed by early August.  It was asked both what the delay was, as well as if we could summarize what the findings say.  The delay is due to the contractor handing over the draft of the document late, then their key person on the project will be away for a month; rather than rush to get it done, we thought it was better to take a little extra time and do it right.  Summarizing the findings is too complex for such a large document.  The Stakeholders will receive a copy of the report as soon as it is finished. 
Chapter 2, Appendix A:

The Stakeholders edited chapter 2 and Appendix A in the meeting, going through the documents on a paragraph-by-paragraph basis.  All changes were made in the documents on screen. A draft of the documents with the changes accepted will be sent to the Stakeholders. 
General Discussion:
Annie Pope brought up that the clarification on issue # 19 did not match what she was trying to say when she originally brought up the issue.  She stated that she did not understand that the Stakeholders had the ability to adjust what the clarifications meant before the January 10th meeting, thinking that only the issue statements could be modified or added.  The fact that the Stakeholders had finalized all 3 issues lists on January 10th was brought up, with the understanding that they could not be modified.  One solution was proposed that a new issue could be added, along with the date it was added, an option the Stakeholders agreed to on January 10th.  Annie stated that she would prefer to have the clarification modified within the document since it was her issue, and apologized for not having understood the process better at the earlier meetings.  The Stakeholders voted 6-1 to allow for Annie’s suggested modifications to the issue without having to add a new, dated topic. 
Next Stakeholder Committee Meeting:
The next meeting will be at 7 p.m., July 11th, 2005 at Boone County Fire Protection District Headquarters.  

